APPROVED
SANBORNTON BOARD OF SELECTMEN’S 

January 21, 2010 

Lyme DPW

The Board of Selectmen convened in special session Thursday, January 21, 2010 at 9:30 a.m. at the Lyme DPW. Selectmen in attendance were Steve Ober and Dave Nickerson. TA Veloski was also present along with DPW Director John Thayer and Budget Member Jeff Jenkins.

1.0 Tour of Lyme DPW Garage – The Group toured the facility along with Fred Stearns the DPW Director from Lyme.  The reason for the visit was the Town of Lyme has a 4 year old garage approximately the same size as that DPW Director Thayer has suggested for Sanbornton (8,000 sq ft).  Discussions took place over the facility and items that the DPW in Lyme would have liked to do differently.  Among the major concerns identified by Mr. Stearns was the use of a pellet burning furnace system, he stated the DPW has to spend about 45 minutes per furnace each day in cleaning it.  He also talked about having radiant heating in the floor while the crew likes having a warm floor to work on in the winter, the amount of condensation caused by snow and ice from the trucks is a problem and causes mold; he also talked about the length of time for heat recovery when the garage doors are opened.  Mr. Stearns also talked about the height of the roof, the building in Lyme was originally designed to be larger than it ended up and the ceilings are too high and a hoist truck needs to be hired to change light bulbs.  No decisions were made and the two Selectmen will report back at their next meeting.  The Selectmen thanked Mr. Stearns for his input.  Selectman Ober made a motion to adjourn the session at 11:00 a.m. and Selectmen Nickerson seconded the motion.  The motion passed unanimously.   









 

Respectfully submitted, 

Bob Veloski, Town Administrator 
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